London HECA Forum

Thursday 9th June 2005 

Westminster City Council

Committee Room 5, 17th Floor, City Hall, 64 Victoria Street, London SW1E 6QP

Present:

	Bob Clegg
	Bromley
	John Crouch
	CEN

	Henrietta Dobson
	Ealing
	Fiona Gould
	British Gas

	Norma Nyaulingo
	Greenwich
	David Newitt
	British Gas

	John Davies
	Hammersmith & Fulham
	Richard Hughes
	British Gas

	Teresa Friday
	Hammersmith & Fulham
	Michael King
	CHPA

	Gemma Moore
	Harrow
	Matt Taylor
	Community Carbon Reduction Programme

	Jo Gill
	Hillingdon
	Noeleen McNally
	EAGA Partnership

	Charles Pipe
	Hounslow
	Corinne Thompson
	EAGA Partnership

	Mark Ward
	Kingston upon Thames
	Rita Cudd
	EDF Energy

	Gervase McKinna
	Lambeth
	Andrew Amato
	Energy Saving Trust

	Steve Nottage
	Merton
	Sarah Compo
	Energy Saving Trust

	Ian Lane (Chair)
	Redbridge
	Sarah Hitchcock
	GLEEN

	Colin Coomber
	Richmond
	Andrew Eagles
	Housing Corporation

	Charlotte Maddison
	Southwark
	Graham Reed
	Windsave

	Richard Brown
	Sutton
	
	

	Fiona Sibson
	Wandsworth
	
	

	Jeremy Hopkins
	Westminster
	
	

	Robert Sale
	Westminster
	
	


Apologies:

	Oliver Myers
	Camden
	Jean Roberts
	Kensington & Chelsea

	Lucy Padfield
	Islington
	Peter Gibbs
	Lewisham

	Simon Evans
	Islington
	
	


	1. Workplan 2005-06

	1.1. IL summarised the contents of the workplan.  Updates will be provided to members at Forum meetings and via email.

	2. London Boroughs EEC Funding Levels

	2.1. IL reminded members to complete a questionnaire about EEC funding.  Some technical difficulties have been identified with the formatting of the questionnaire. This has been amended and will be re-circulated to members.

	2.2. The rest of the meeting consisted of presentations from a range of speakers.  Please refer to the separate Powerpoint presentations (available on the HECA Fora website).  The following notes record key questions and answers following the presentations for information.

	3. EST’s Homes Energy Efficiency Database (HEED)
Andrew Amato, Data Services Manager at EST

	Q1:  Will the information gathering, e.g. on Retail, include information over and above EEC data?

	A1:  Ideally the HEED data gathering will reflect everything, e.g. A+ rated appliances in a particular area of the country, eventually perhaps even down to which stores sold them.

	Q2:  Is there a concern over the quality of the data as it will come from so many different sources?

	A2:  AA explained that there is a hierarchy of data which will be followed.  For example, information from the House Condition Report will be classed as grade 1 data, DIY HECs grade 2, etc.  There is a complex logic in place to assess what data is being updated. For example, if existing Warm Front data shows cavity wall insulation has been installed but an incoming DIY HEC shows the property has solid walls the original data will stand.

	Q3.  Is the data clustered in certain areas at present or is there a small amount from each territory?

	A3:  There is a great variation in the amount of data for particular areas at the moment but there is generally information for most areas.

	A letter of agreement will be circulated in due course to all local authorities inviting them to participate in the HEED data project and make use of the database.  All local authorities are encouraged to respond.

	4. A London Borough’s Experience of HECA Activities:  
Norma Nyaulingo, Greenwich Council

	Q1:  In many councils the Decent Homes Standard is the main driver for funding decisions in spite of its weak emphasis on energy efficiency.  Is this a problem for Greenwich?

	A1:  Even before the DHS, Greenwich focussed heavily on affordable warmth and funding was always available for that.  Windows and kitchens didn’t get funded and this is where the DHS has had an impact.  Properties failing on DHS in Greenwich are not usually failing on the thermal aspect anyway so DHS is not an incentive for energy efficiency in the borough.

	Q2:  Do you know why Warm and Wise had a better take-up in Bromley than Greenwich?

	A2:  Bromley did lots more promotion – the dripping tap effect works rather than single campaigns. You need different marketing angles and advertising sources.  Greenwich marketing of solar is starting to reap the same rewards.  They have held open days and press launches to promote their solar programme and are starting to get public sector enquiries.

	Q3:  How do you measure your impact on affordable warmth – by number of households taken out of fuel poverty or by SAP levels?

	A3:  Greenwich doesn’t monitor the number of households taken out of fuel poverty as it is too variable to measure.  But yes, we do use SAP improvements as an indicator.  In 1994 the average SAP in the borough was 44, now it is 67.

	5. Warm Front Partnership Schemes
Noeleen McNally and Corinne Thompson, EAGA Partnership

	5.1. Noeleen McNally gave an overview of progress and key changes to WarmFront and Corinne Thompson then gave a presentation on the partnership work they have undertaken with the West Sussex Healthy Homes project.  It was noted that the information provided in the Warm Front presentation was subject to formal confirmation from Defra.

	6. Changes to the EEC scheme
Rita Cudd, EDF Energy

	Q1:  What is the situation with funding grants for CHP and is there funding for main CHP and micro?

	A1:  There is nothing for micro-CHP at present.  For the CHP grants there is a ratio of over 200 properties to break even and it also depends on property mix.  They funded the first scheme under SOP and only got through the final application stages about a year ago.  There were specific circumstances surrounding that and EDF accepts that it may not be typical but it was hard work.

	6.1. RC has a spreadsheet available for measures and contributions.

	7. Registered Social Landlords and Energy Efficiency
Andrew Eagles, Housing Corporation

	Q1:  What about funding for the private sector which is notoriously difficult to reach?

	A1:  The Housing Corporation is piloting a scheme offering £200m funding available to non RSLs too.  Does this mean there will be less money for RSLs in future?  Hopefully not - the overall funding levels increase year on year.  This presents a real opportunity to improve existing stock.

	Q2:  It would be hoped that the criteria used would take into account the whole life costing for assessing investment and different technologies?

	A2:  A tool for whole life costing is being developed and introduced.  At present, if you apply for a grant you must ensure a ratio of 85% maintenance versus capital cost.  However, you cannot be too prescriptive about the business processes Housing Associations use.  The national audit office advice is to look at this issue over the next year.

	Q3:  Do the criteria take into account regional variations?

	A3:  The model applies in England and Scotland and currently is on a national basis.  In terms of points it is not too complex as it relates to the efficiency gains in the home so is the same nationally.

	8. WindSave Presentation – Graham Reed

	Q1:  How much does a unit cost?

	A1:  £1000 for the kit - £1500 including installation.  However the costs depend on the density of installation, plus set up time, travel and transport costs.  Clear Skies gives a third back.  The aim is to drive the price down and the volumes up.

	Q2:  What is the tie-in with British Gas?

	A2:  They have agreed to do a trial programme around Britain with a relatively small number of units, with the potential to deliver the product through them if successful.

	Q3:  What about a potential 2-way meter?

	A3:  The key philosophy is cost-effectiveness, value for money and environment.  It is £500 for export meter installation.  Could only export about £20 p.a. so not cost effective.  However, if CHP / Heat Pump is available with ready embedded technology then that would be great.

	Q4:  Where does the electricity go?

	A4:  It only generates against load.  Generation only delivers against the power supply so excess goes back into local network.

	Q5:  Can you fix them on pitched roofs?

	A5:  The general recommendation is for fixing to a side wall or flat roof.  In Merton (Willow Lane) they were fixed onto the roof through aluminium cladding to a steel structure underneath.  Planning is an issue and these types of technologies are being written into guidance – there is a private members bill at Westminster at the moment.  But clearly some planning authorities will be more positive than others.  E.g. WindSave has been talking to Westminster CC who have strict rules on “roof level clutter” and are fairly conservative and conservation based.

	9. Date of next meeting

	9.1. IL thanked all the speakers.  The details of the presentations will be made available on the HECA Forum website.  The next HECA Forum meeting will be held in London Borough of Redbridge on Thursday 8th September.


